
 

 
 

 
 
Greeting Comrades,  
  Brothers and Sisters, Greeting 
Comrades, I do hope everyone is 
doing well and have been staying 
safe and healthy. As a reminder, 
we will still have our monthly 
tournaments, along with MOCA 
Bingo and now Trivia and our 
Women’s Pool Tourney. Come on 
out and enjoy yourself with the 
others that play, as everyone has a 
very good time. As we enter April 
2022, our year has been going 
extremely well. Our goal to 
achieve All American Post for 
2022-2023 is in sight. We are only 
36 New or Renewal members 
short as I write this article. I ask 
that all help in earning this 
recognition for the Post.  
  First, I want to make sure we talk 

about the upcoming Post Officer 
Elections at our next meeting. We 
held nominations in March. We 

will open up for more nominations 
during the April meeting, then 
close out the nominations and hold 
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Non-Smoking Facility - Outside Smoking Accommodations Available 

our elections. If you want to hold a 
position, this is your chance to 
come in and speak up for an 

Officer’s position. The next big 
event we have coming up is our 
Annual Community Service 

Awards Night on April 13th. We 
will honor some of the finest 
young adults there are with the 

Patriots Pen and Voice of 
Democracy essay winners, Scout 
of the Year, and Patriotic Art 

competition, and our best VB First 
Responders. This is a great way to 
recognize our community servants 

for the job they do.  
  Our Post meetings are held on 
the 1st Tuesday of the month at 

7:00 pm. Our House Committee 
meeting is the last Wednesday of 
the month at 6:30 pm. It is open to 

all members to bring up ideas and/
or concerns. You can always use 
the Suggestion Box, as the House 
Committee Chairman reads and 

responds to every signed 
suggestion/complaint. If you know 
of a member, veteran, or their 

family member that is in need or 
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 2022 - 2023 OFFICERS 

2023 Membership Goal: 1975 
Current Status: 1964 Members 

 

Post Commander……………….…..John W. Flavin 
Sr. Vice Commander………....……Jennifer Cuevas 
Jr. Vice Commander…………..…James Wikkerink  

Quartermaster………...….……..… John H. Phillips 
Chaplain……………………………...Mary Benson  
House Committee Chairman……. Steven E. Graves 
Service Officer……………………. Troy J. Wagers 
Surgeon…………………….…..... Neil A. Siegfried  
Judge Advocate ……......….…..... Steven E. Graves 

 

  Auxiliary President………….… Carol G. Mueller 
  Auxiliary Sr. Vice President  ….…Dinah V. Doyle 
  Auxiliary Jr. Vice President …... Ingrid L. Epperson 
  Auxiliary Treasurer………………. Ellen Stogsdill 
  Auxiliary Chaplain.………..…..... Connie Mitchell 
  Auxiliary Conductress………..……. Jobil Bullock 

Canteen Manager ……..………. Shelly B. Hughes 
 M.O.C. Seam Squirrel…………….…. Mark Winn 
M.O.C.A. President……...……......... Norine Kune 
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ATTENDEES NEEDED 
(see any Post Officer for details)  

• Pool/Darts Tournaments:  
   April 1st     Noon / 5:30 PM 
 
• MOC/MOCA Breakfast:  
   April 2nd & 16th  8:30 AM  
 
• Post/Auxiliary Meetings:  
   April 4th      7:00 PM  
 
• MOC/MOCA Meetings:  
   April 11th    6:30 PM  
  
• Community Service Awards: 
   April 13th    6:00 PM 
 
• MOCA Bingo/Texas Hold’em:  
   April 15th   1:00 PM / 6:00PM 
 

• Grill Your Own Steak Night:  
   April 20th    5:00 –7:00 PM 
 
• MOC/MOCA Dinner:  
   April 27th / 5:00 -7:00PM 
  
• Derby & Dance Dinner/Races:  
   April 29th    5:00 PM 

Post 392 -  Needs You! 

COMMANDER’S  . 
CALL           . 



 

ill, please bring it to our attention. 
  

   Post Commander 
John Flavin 

commandervfw392@gmail.com 
757-450-0844 

 

Dates to remember 
 

4/2  The Battle of Abu Ghraib in 
Iraq in 2005  

4/6  US declares war on 
Germany (WWI) in 1917  

4/14  US launches air strikes 
against Libya in 1986   

4/15  Operation Mountain Lion 
began in Afghanistan in 
2002  

4/17  The Bay of Pigs (Cuba) 
invasion begins in 1961  

4/18  Doolittle Raid launches to 
strike Tokyo in 1942  

4/18  Suicide bomber hits U.S.  
Beirut embassy in 1983  

4/29  OPS Frequent Wind: last 

US personnel evacuated 

from Saigon in 1975 

 ---------------------------------------- 
 
 
 
Fellow Brother and Sisters, 
 April is arriving, and we are 
already planning for a very 
important event in May. About 
mid-month I will be posting the 
sign-up sheet for our Memorial 
Day Weekend Flags Out mission. 
Please come out and support your 
Post, as we spend the day placing 
US Flags at the graves of veterans 
at five local cemeteries. We get a 
lot of help from the local JROTC 
units, but we as Post members take 
the lead on this mission. Please 
come out and show your support 
for those vets who have passed on.  
 Let’s show our fellow members 
and other veterans what Post 392 
is all about!! 
   

Sr. Vice Commander 
Jennifer R. Cuevas 

srvice 
commandervfw392@gmail.com 

------------------------------------------ 
 

    
 
 
Greetings, Brothers and Sisters, 
  It’s hard to believe April is 

already here.  I know I am looking 
forward to spring and the 
opportunity to do more activities 

outside.  
  We had quite a month in March 
with some great events, including 

our highly successful Casino 
Night, as well as a sold-out 
Corned Beef and Cabbage dinner.  

We also participated in the Ocean 
View St. Patrick’s Day Parade and 
had many other regular monthly 

events. April is going to be no 
slouch either, starting with the 
Richmond NASCAR race where 

veterans from our Post will be 
among those holding the US Flag 
during opening ceremonies. We’ll 

be holding our second Derby 
Night with the horses, as well as 
two pool tourneys, Texas Hold’em 
and MOCA Bingo, Trivia, and 

Community Awards night.  
  April is also our month to elect 
new leadership for the Post, so be 

sure to attend our meeting on 
Tuesday, April 4th and let your 
voice be heard.  Nominations are 

still open, and elections will be 
held at the meeting.  I know this is 
a bit early, but I want to get the 

word out, our Memorial Day 
Buddy Poppy Drive is going to be 
held on May 26-28.  We will again 

be at the NAS Oceana Exchange, 
Package Store and Commissary. 
Hours will be from 0900 to 1800 

on all three days. Sign-up sheets 
will be going up at the Post soon.  
This is a huge fundraiser for our 

General Relief Fund, so please 
consider filling a spot or two, 
handing out some Buddy Poppies 

and talking to some vets over 
Memorial Day weekend.  Stay 
safe and well, Comrades.  
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Jr. Vice Commander 
James Wikkerink 

jrvice 
commandervfw392@gmail.com 

757-270-8537  
 
 
 
 

Continuous Membership 
Awards 

 

   The following individuals have 
earned     Continuous    Membership 
Awards. If you are listed below, 
please attend the next Post 
Meeting to receive your lapel pin. 
     If you are unable to attend, 
contact any Post Officer. If your 
name has not been listed and you 
believe that an award is due, 
please contact the Quartermaster. 
 

April 2023 

40 Years Continuous Service: 
Joseph G. Brady 

35 Years Continuous Service: 
Stuart F. Morgan 
   25 Years Continuous Service: 
William H. Burr, Stephen M. 
Collins, Gerald M. Dixon, Cynthia 
M. Laporte, Michael E. 
McCracken, Edward L. Meise Jr., 
Robert N. Morrison, Jeffrey J. 
Seymour, Mitchell L. Van Etten, 
William T. Wellington 
   20 Years Continuous Service: 
Michael D. Flynn, Michael L. 
Harper, David R. Hunter, Sac D. 
Marshall, Tony Y. Minnicks 

15 Years Continuous Service: 
Mark Cumbie, Ronnie S. Kiger, 
Lawrence M. King, Steven 
Wilkerson, James C. Williams, 
Gary R. Zalas 
  10 Years Continuous Service: 
William S. Stivers 
 
  In order to maintain continuous 
membership eligibility in the 
VFW, you must pay your dues 
prior to the expiration date on your 
card. 
 
Thank you for your service, and 
congratulations! 

 

      QUARTER- 
      MASTER 

       JUNIOR VICE 
       COMMANDER 

       SENIOR VICE 
       COMMANDER 

mailto:commandervfw392@gmail.com
mailto:chaplain392@gmail.com
mailto:srvicecommandervfw392@gmail.com
mailto:srvicecommandervfw392@gmail.com
mailto:jrvicecommandervfw392@gmail.com
mailto:jrvicecommandervfw392@gmail.com
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Quartermaster 
John Phillips 
757-486-5875 

vfwpost392@gmail.com 

 
 
 
 
Greetings to all VFW Post 392 
Officers, members, and friends.  
  “Happy Easter” To Some And 
“Happy Resurrection Sunday To 
Others” 
  I greet you in the name of our 
Lord and Savior Jesus Christ.  We 
thank God for allowing us to see 
another month, let us continue to 
pray one for another. Brothers and 
sisters continue to pray for all the 
military and their families here 
and abroad. 
  Let us all celebrate the month of 
April. In April we celebrate Palm 
Sunday, Good Friday and Easter 
Sunday. The month of April gets it 
is name from the Latin word 
“asperio”, because it is when 
plants really begin to grow. 
  Brothers and Sisters, continue to 
trust in the lord at all times and 
meditate on these scriptures for 
this month: 
 {21}She shall bring forth a son, 
and his name Jesus: for he shall 
save his people from their sins 
(Matthew 1:21). 
 {33}Then they were in the ship 
came and worshipped him, saying, 
Of a truth thou art the Son of God 
(Matthew 14:33). 
  {29} And he went a little further, 
and fell on his face, and prayed, 
saying, O my father, if it be 
possible, let this cup pass from 
me: nevertheless not as I will, but 
as thou wilt (Matthew 26:39). 
  Let us always meet each other 
with a smile, for the smile is the 
beginning of love. (Mother 
Theresa) 
  Remember to spend time with 
your family, friends, and loved 
ones. Live each day as if it were 

your last day.  

         JUNIOR VICE 
         COMMANDER 

Membership Dues  
  Annual dues are $40.00. Annual 
Members can pay their dues at 
Post 392, online at vfw.org, or by 
mail directly to: 

VFW National Headquarters 
Third Floor, Room 316 

406 West 34th St. 
Kansas City, MO 64111 

(please include your membership#)  
  Consider changing your Annual 
Membership to a Life Membership 
and make a life long commitment 
to serving your fellow service 
members and Veterans. Life 
Installment plan is available as an 
option to the one time payment for 
Life Membership. 
------------------------------------------ 

VISIT OUR WEBSITE AT 
WWW.VFW392.ORG 

 
E-Newsletter 

 

   The Post Newsletter and 
Calendar are available online for 
free! If you are currently receiving 
a hard copy of the Newsletter via 
the USPS, we ask that you 
subscribe to our e-mailing list so  
we can reduce printing and 
mailing costs to our members. To 
view these documents online, go 
to vfw392.org and click on the 
links along the left side of the page 
to view each page. Please note that 
a Social Security Information Page 
has been added to our website. 
  On the Newsletter page, you can 
sign up to receive the monthly 
notification about the Newsletter, 
Calendar of Events, and other Post 
related communications by 
clicking on the “Subscribe  to the 
VFW Post 392 Mailing List” link. 
Ensure that you add the domain 
“vfw392.org” to your address  
book. This will prevent the Post 
emails from going to your SPAM 
folder!  
------------------------------------------ 

Updating Your Name, Address 
and Contact Information 

 

   VFW Post 392 maintains the 
name, address, phone number and 

email address for all our Post and 
Auxiliary members. If any of this 
information has changed for you 
since you joined the Post, please 
notify the Post Quartermaster 
(vfw392@gmail.com), & Adjutant 
(webmaster@vfw392.org) by 
phone or email so we can update 
our databases. If you are planning 
on moving anytime in the 
upcoming future (often the case 
with our active duty military 
members) please contact us as 
soon as you have your new contact 
information so we can stay in 
touch with you and ensure you get 
Post information. 
  When your mailing address 
changes, be sure to fill out a USPS 
address change form, mail it in, or 
drop it off at the Post. 
  DECEASED MEMBERS: 
Please contact the Post when a 
member is deceased. When 
members are only reported as 
deceased to VFW National, we 
find this out only by checking the 
National Deceased list, which does 
not provide the deceased’s  date of 
death. Also, VFW National 
Headquarters often lists members 
from our Post as deceased without 
us knowing.  Sometimes these 
members have been deceased for 
many years. Last year, VFW 
National report 31 of our members 
deceased. When we find out that a 
member is deceased, often the 
members contact information is 
not up-to-date, we are unable do a 
follow-up with the family. 
     Annually VFW National does a 
search for deceased VFW 
members. They sometimes report 
members as deceased that are still 
alive. This is a main reason to 
keep your contact information up-
to-date.  I’ve been unsuccessful in 
finding the deceased date for 9 of   
our members as their contact 
information is out-of-date. 
     We maintain a permanent wall 
plaque for the names and dates of 
our deceased members. Please 
help us honor them!! 

        CHAPLAIN’S 
       CORNER 

mailto:vfwpost392@gmail.com
http://vfw.org/
https://www.vfw392.org/
http://www.vfw392.org


  Any issues or concerns, please 
do not hesitate to reach out to me. 

Post Chaplain                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                
Mary Benson 

chaplainvfw392@gmail.com 
757-572-8233 

--------------------------------------- 
Help Us Take Care of Each 

Other    
  When you or a family member 
falls ill, are injured,  hospitalized, 
or experience the loss of a loved 
one - please contact us ASAP! It is 
important that we extend our hand 
in any way possible to aid and 
comfort our fellow Comrades and 
family in their time of need. Please 
call Post Chaplain Mary Benson or 
our Auxiliary Chaplain, Connie 
Wilson, as appropriate, at your 
first opportunity. Timely 
notification is very important to 
their mission! 

Illness / Injuries    
   

   Please read the Post’s Bulletin 
Board for updates of Members on 
the Illness / Injury List. 
   The following members have 
serious, long term illness, or 
injury, requiring continuous care:  

Temporary Illness or Injury 
 

Barbara Grossnickle, Home 
Jocko Raine, Home 

 

  ----------------------------------------- 
TAPS 

 

JAMES E. NEWMAN, 28 JAN 
ERIC L, PRUETT, 16 FEB 
JOHN J. ADAMS JR, UNK 
GARY K. MURDZA, UNK 

 

At our monthly meeting, Draping 
of the Charter is conducted, and a 
prayer of solemn tribute is given 
on behalf of our departed 
Comrades. For they are now in the 
hands of our Heavenly Father. 
 
 
 
 
Greetings, Sisters & Brothers,  
   Our Post hosted a nice luncheon 
on Saturday, March 4th for the 
National Auxiliary President, Jane 
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Reape. Thank you to all who 
volunteered & attended the event. 
  Congratulations to Rita Clifton, 
Don Goldsberry, Angela Fuller, 
and Joshua Steele on becoming 
new members of our Auxiliary.     
  Our next Auxiliary meeting will 
be Tuesday, April 4th, at 7:00 pm. 
At the April meeting, we will be 
conducting elections of officers. I 
hope to see everyone there!!!  
  The Norfolk St. Patrick’s Day 
Parade was held on March 18th. 
Our Post was well represented in 
the parade. Connie Collier won 
our Women's Pool Tournament on 
March 19th! Our next tournament 
will be on Sunday, April 16th.  
Please let Dinah Doyle know if 
you would like to join us and play. 
  The Everything 80’s Trivia Night 
on March 27th was a lot of fun. 
The next Trivia Night is on 
Monday, April 24th At 7:00 pm.   
  Thanks to Post Member Steve 
Wilkins for organizing a VFW 392 
Night with The Tides baseball 
game on Sunday, May 7th, at 2:05 
pm. Tickets sold out quickly, so 
Steve is going to plan another one 
for the Post. It will be a summer 
night game, and he will try to get a 
bigger area for attendees if we get 
enough interest. Food is included 
in the ticket cost. There will be a 
sign-up sheet at the Post with all 
the details.  
  Our Department President, Fred 
Jennings, is having the graduation 
of Mutts with a Mission on Friday, 
April 7th at 7:00 p.m., in the big 
hall. All the puppies who will be 
graduating will be there. 
  Our Easter Egg Hunt will be on 
Saturday, April 8th, from 11:00 
a.m. until 1:00 p.m.  Contact 
Dinah Doyle or Jobil Bullock if 
you are interested in volunteering. 
A sign-up sheet will be posted. 
  The next Auxiliary Bake Sale is 
on April 21st from 5:30 pm until 
8:00 pm. Please donate a baked 
item to help with this fundraiser.   
  Post Sr. Vice Jennifer Cuevas is 
still taking orders for MAGA 

(Make Auxiliary Great Again) t-
shirts and sweatshirts. If you 
would like to place an order, you 
can reach her at 
Jennifer.cuevas09@hotmail.com 
or 757-353-7243. The cost of a t-
shirt is $25.00 (2XL is $30.00) 
and sweatshirts are $35.00 (2XL is 
$40.00). All profits will go to the 
Susan B. Komen Breast Cancer 
Walk she will participate in this 
year.  
  Our Chaplain Connie Mitchell 
stands by for any member who 
may need our help. Thanks for 
everything that you do for our 
Veterans and our Post!!! Feel free 
to contact me if you need 
anything. I can be reached at 757-
647-1511 or by email at 
vagal54@hotmail.com. 
                      Auxiliary President  

Carol Mueller 
vagal54@hotmail.com 

pres392@auxvfwva.org 
757-647-1511 

  
 
 
 

Total Auxiliary Members In 
Good Standing 512 

 
Continuous Auxiliary 
Membership Awards 

   

   All are requested to attend the 
next, regularly scheduled, meeting 
of the VFW Auxiliary.  

   Our Auxiliary President stands 
ready to decorate you with the 
awards indicated: 

 

April 2023 
  45 Years Continuous Service: 
Miriam Kipp 
  20 Years Continuous Service: 
Anne E. Grob, Betty Sharp 
  15 Years Continuous Service: 
Patricia A. Keller, Diana F. 
Moran, Lori A. Waite 
  10 Years Continuous Service: 
Annette Roth 
  5 Years Continuous Service: 
Valeri R. Durham  

Thank you for your service and 
congratulations! 

       AUXILIARY 
       MEMBERSHIP 

      AUXILIARY    
      PRESIDENT 

mailto:chaplain392@gmail.com
mailto:Jennifer.cuevas09@hotmail.com
mailto:vagal54@hotmail.com


Thursday Night Dinners 
 Hours / Menu 

5:00 PM - 7:00 PM 
      

  Salad and dessert included. 
Following is the dinner menu for 
this month (call Post to confirm):  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Note: Our Thursday Night 
Dinners are normally prepared by 
an all volunteer staff. If 
volunteers are not available, then   
one of our Cooks will prepare 
items off the normal dinner menu. 
If you’d like to help with serving, 
cleanup, or dishwashing - please 
contact the Canteen Manager 
Shelly Hughes or Assistant 
Canteen Manager Teresa 
McMillion at (757) 486-5875, or 
via email at the Manager address:  
canteenmanager392@gmail.com. 
------------------------------------------ 
Our Friday Evening Dinners, 
which include our weekly 
Shrimp Special, are held from  
5:30 - 8:30 PM. These dinners 
require a few volunteers to assist 
with cooking the shrimp, taking 
orders and table service. Please 
contact the Canteen Manager or 
Assistant Manager to assist. 
------------------------------------------ 

Friday Entertainment 

  Below is the entertainment for 
April. Please come and enjoy the 
music with  your family and   
friends as scheduled on Fridays 
from 6:00 to 10:00 PM: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Social Hours 
Mon - Fri 3-6pm / Thurs 3-7pm 

Come in and enjoy our low Social 
Hour Prices to start your evening! 

 
5:30 - 8:30 PM  

EZ Peel Shrimp are back & larger! 
1/2 lb. for $8.00 / 1 lb. for $15.00. 

Fried Shrimp Dinner: $10.50 
(Prices as of Dec 1st, 2022) 

If you have comments or 
suggestions     for   our     Canteen, 
please let us know.  All written 
comments or suggestions must be 
signed for consideration! Thank 
you for your service and support! 

 
MEMBER BOTTLES 

 EFFECTIVE OCTOBER 2022:  
Members who have bottles behind 
the bar: If you haven’t used your 
bottle at least ONCE in the past 
three (3) months, your bottle/s will 
be removed and stored in the 
Commander’s Locker. Should this 
impact you, see the Bartender to 
claim it. 

Shelly Hughes 
Post 392 Canteen Manager 

757-486-5875 
canteenmanager392@gmail.com 

 
LOCKER DUES 

Locker dues expired 31 December 
2022.  You had until 31 January 
2023 to pay your dues.  If you 
haven’t paid your dues, the 
contents of these lockers has been 
removed and stored.  You will be 
required to pay for the 
replacement lock ($15.00).  The 
locker will be reassigned to 
members on the waiting list. 

 
 
 

 
Sisters & Brothers,  
  Happy Easter! Spring is finally 
here. The flowers are blooming, 
and the weather is getting warmer. 
I must give a great big shout out to 
all who helped with the Casino 
night.  This goes to all who set up, 
cleaned up and came out to 
support the event.  A fun time was 

Fridays:  Steamed Shrimp 
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VFW Auxiliary Secretary 
Judy  Lupole 

luvedale88@verizon.net  
(757) 581-2702 

 

 
 
 

Canteen Hours 
 
Sunday-Thursday..… 1100-2200 
Friday ....……….…… 1100-2300 
Saturday-Sunday ….. 1100-2200 

   
(On Cootie Breakfast Sundays the 

Canteen opens at 1000) 
 

Kitchen Hours 
 

Monday- Kitchen closed*   
Tuesday-Thursday: 1100-1400, 
1700-1900 (subject to change) 
Friday: 1100-1400, 1730-2030 
Saturday …………….1200-1700 
Sunday ……...……….1200-1700 
 * Hot Dogs, Chili, and Pizza may 
be obtainable on Mondays, 
Saturdays, and Sundays. These air 
fryer menu items are available 
when the kitchen is closed:    

Chicken Wings, Curly Fries, 
French Fries, Jalapeno Poppers, 

Mozzarella Sticks, and 
Popcorn Chicken 

  
Weekends At The VFW 

 Start the weekend with Friday’s  
Social Hour Prices from 3-7 PM! 
The  kitchen is open  Friday, 5:30 
to 8:30 PM, “with all of our menu 
items, including our weekly 
Shrimp Special!” 
     The Canteen opens at 11:00 
AM on Saturdays and Sundays 
(10:00 AM on Sundays when 
Cootie Breakfast is served). When 
the  kitchen is closed,  we  do have 
the menu items listed above 
available on weekends.  

  Come out and enjoy a cold beer  
or beverage! We have multiple big 
screen TV's. Bring the family - the 
Canteen is smoke free and Wi-Fi 
is readily accessible. 
------------------------------------------ 

 
 

          CANTEEN 

     MOC/A PUP TENT  
#9 UPDATE 

April 7th 

OPEN  
6-10PM 

April 21st 

DJ Shannon 
6-10PM 

April 14th 
 

OPEN 
6-10PM 

April 28th 

OPEN 
6-10PM  

 

April 20th, 2023 
GRILL YOUR OWN STEAK 

NIGHT—$20.00  

April 27th, 2023 
MOC COOTIE  

DINNER MENU TBD, $10.00  

mailto:canteenmanager392@gmail.com
mailto:luvedale88@verizon.net


had by all. 
  Have to give a very special Shout 
Out to our friend Austyn. This 
young girl was with us to help 
write out valentines for our vets, 
fill goodie bags for the VA Bingo, 
and help set up for Casino Night. I 
see a wonderful Cootie in our 
future. It is a great volunteering 
opportunity for our young to 
people to get involved. If you have 
a child or grandchild that is 
looking for opportunities to 
volunteer, have them contact me at 
the info provided below. 
  Breakfast will be April 2nd and 
April 16th 8:30-11:00.  Come on 
out for a fantastic breakfast. 
  April 8th will be an Easter Egg 
Hunt for the kids from 11:00 AM-
1:00 PM.  There is a sign-up sheet 
in the Canteen. Please sign up your 
children or grandchildren if you 
plan on bring your family to the 
Easter Egg Hunt. 
  April will bring Bingo on April 
15th from 1-3. 
  April 29th we will be having a 
Derby & Dance Party.  The cost is 
$25.00 for dinner and the dance.  
Dinner will be from 5-6 and the 
menu will be Baked Ziti.  The 
derby will be from 6:00 – 9:00.  
For an addition $10 you can 
purchase a horse for the Derby.  
There are only 30 horses available 
so it will be first come first serve. 
  Congratulations on the newly 

elected MOC/MOCA officers for 
our 2023-2024 business year.  
  As always, thank you for all that 

you do for our veterans.  Please 
feel free to contact me if you need 
anything.  I can be reached at 

nsyuskiw@yahoo.com or 757-477
-3548  

          MOC Auxiliary President 
Norine “Nonie” Kuhn 
nsyuskiw@yahoo.com 

(757) 477-3548 
 

SCOUT OF THE YEAR: 
The Scout of the Year program 
ended March 1, 2023. It gives me 
great pleasure to report that 

Morgan Lynch, a senior from 
Frank W. Cox High School, was 
selected to represent VFW Post 
392. Her application will advance 
to the next level. 
  Morgan, who started her career 
in Scouting as a Brownie in 2010, 
has risen through the ranks of 
Scouting and received the Girl 
Scout Gold Award this past year 
based on her project titled The 
Ability Garden for St. Mary’s 
Home. She created a garden space 
with raised garden beds for 
residents with disabilities. She 
wrote and donated two books on 
succulents and herbs. Included a 
sensory space and an indoor 
succulent garden. 
  Everyone, please give a big hand 
to Morgan not only for taking the 
Scout of the Year Award, but for 
her outstanding work with the Girl 
Scouts, her community service, 
and the numerous school activities 
she was involved in through her 
school. Morgan and our other 
winners will be recognized on 
April 13th at 6:00 PM. 

Connie Mitchell 
Scholarship Chairperson 

 
 

  
 
 

Newsletter Advertising  

All ads are paid advertisements, 
and are not endorsed by the  
Veterans of Foreign Wars 

 

 VFW Post 392 offers advertising 
space   in    our    newsletter. Our 
monthly circulation is over 2000. 
All ads must be submitted and 
approved by the Post prior to the 
15th of each month. If you are 
interested in advertising, please 
contact the Quartermaster. 
------------------------------------------ 

State of Virginia 
Veterans Affairs 

Representative Moved To 
   

  Pembroke Office Park 
293 Independence Blvd. 

Pembroke Five, Suite 109 
Virginia Beach, VA 23462 

Office: (757) 552-1884 
------------------------------------------ 

Legal Aid Office  
   

Veteran Free Legal Services 
Estate Planning, Consumer 
matters, public benefits, and 
family law. 
 

  David Rivard, Esq., Attorney 
   

Legal Aid Society 
of Eastern Virginia 

30 West Queen’s Way 
Hampton, Virginia 23669 
(757) 552-0026 ext. 305 

davidr@laseva.org 

----------------------------------- 

Notary Public 
 

  The following Post member is 
commissioned as Notary Public in 
the Commonwealth of Virginia: 
 
 

• Joseph G. Brady 

------------------------------------------ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Almost a century ago, the VFW 
National Home for Children began 
as a place where families left 
behind by war could remain 
together. Today, the National 
Home has evolved to meet the 
changing needs of America’s 
military and veterans’ families. 
Learn more about the National 
Home and help us support its 
important mission by visiting 
History - VFW National Home for 
Children (click link to open doc) 

Corrections    

  We welcome any comments, 
suggestions,  or  complaints        about 
errors that warrant correction.   
They  can  be  directed  to  any of  
the Post Officers, or email them 
directly to the Post Adjutant at 
 

 webmaster@VFW392.org 
------------------------------------------ 
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                                            SARA LIKENS Service Manager 
 
                                  O 757-271-1300    F 757-431-0609 
                                  3636 Virginia Beach Blvd-SUITE 115,  
                                  Virginia Beach, VA 23452 
                                  www.NeptuneCremationofVirginia.com   

 

NO ONE DOES MORE 
FOR VETERANS 

http://7dayrealtor.com/
https://urldefense.com/v3/__http:/www.neptunecremationofvirginia.com/__;!!M2D_dUfSiN4E!cxGO_oUbSjnK80YrJ0KF8qvYtNyBLZzNLsmIUyzVAElQa2EeWVdnCd9Hg_Ll7Nx1$


• Grill Your Own 
Steak Night 

    1700-1900 
    $20.00 

Happy Easter!!! 

 • Easter Egg Hunt 
1100 -1300 

 

 

        SUN                 MON                  TUE                  WED                  THU                  FRI                   SAT      

APRIL 1  MAR 26 30     28  

12 

20 21 

13 14 

22 

15 

6 7 8 

9 

     3  4 5 

23/30 

11 

29 

17 

10 

18 

          29 

25 24 

19 

27 26 

   27  31 

• VFW Post and 
Aux Meetings      
7:00PM  

 

• FRA 166 Staff 
   Meeting 7:00PM 

• MOC/MOCA  
  Meeting  7:00PM  

• VVA Chapter 969 
   Meeting  7:00PM 

•   FRA 166 Branch      
    Meeting 7:00PM 

• Derby Dance and 
Horse Racing Party 

    Dinner at 1700 
    Derby 1800-2100 
    $25.00 

• Mayor’s Vet Comm 
5:30PM  

• HRCVO 7:00PM 
• Trivia Night 7:00 
 

• VFW/AUX STAFF 
  Meeting: 6:30PM 

• Cootie Breakfast 
Team 1 Serving 
0830-1100 

HAPPY NEW 

YEAR! 
 
 

• Community 
Service Awards 
Ceremony          
1800-2000 
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• Pool Tourney- Noon 

• Darts Tourney-1730 

  

• IOOB Meeting 
7:00PM 

•  AOA Meeting       
   6:00  PM 
• MCL Staff Meeting 
1900 

Friday Night 
Shrimp & Bake Sale 

5:30—8:30PM 
Entertainment  DJ 

Shannon  
6-10PM 

16 

 
General MacArthur Memorial Post No. 392 

2408 Bowland Parkway 
Virginia Beach, VA 23454-5207 

 

Phone:                           (757) 486-5875 
Fax:                               (757) 486-3576 
E-Mail:           vfwpost392@gmail.com 
Web Site:                       www.vfw392.org 
Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/
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• Mayor’s Vet 
Comm 5:30PM  

• HRCVO 7:00PM 
• Trivia Night 7:00 

• VVA Chapter 969 
   Meeting  7:00PM 

• Cootie Dinner—
TBD                
1700-1900 
$10.00 

• House Committee 
Meeting 6:30PM 

• American Legion 
Post 110 Meeting 
1900 

Friday Night Shrimp 
5:30—8:30PM 

Live Entertainment 
None Scheduled  

6-10PM 

Friday Night Shrimp 
5:30—8:30PM 

Live Entertainment      
None Scheduled 

6-10PM 

 

•  MCL Meeting     
       7:00PM 

Friday Night 
Shrimp 

5:30—8:30PM 
Live Entertainment 

None Scheduled     
6-10PM  

Friday Night Shrimp 
5:30 - 8:30PM No Ent 

• Mutts with a 
Mission Graduation 
1900 

• House Committee 
Meeting 6:30PM 

• MCL Meeting 
1900 

• MOCA Bingo 1300 

• Texas Hold’em 1800    

• Women’s Pool 
Tourney- Noon 

• Cootie Breakfast 
Team 2         
0830-1100 

• Women’s Pool 
Tourney - Noon 

 

 

     2  

https://vfw392.org/
https://vfw392.org/

